1/3/37/

## Proposed 1973 Pop Festival:

The Shire Secretary reported that recently he had attended a meeting convened by the Chief Secretary of all authorities involved should the operators of the 1972 Sunbury Festival decide to arrange a similar function during January of 1973.

The Secretary stated that representatives of the Police, Country Fire Authority, St. John's Ambulance, Health Department and the Shire of Bulla were in attendance.

The purpose of the meeting was to allow Odessa Promotions to advise the representatives or authorities of the fact that a 1973 Festival was under consideration and for an opportunity to be given to such authority to indicate the condictions under which such a Festival would be permisted to gain be conducted.

The Secretary read to the meeting the requirements recommended by the Health Inspector that should be enforced as a result of experience gained by the 1972 Festival and the Shire Secretary requested Council to direct as to what attitude would be taken in the event of it being decided by Odessa Promotions to conduct a 1973 Pop Festival, on the property of Mr. George Duncan, Diggers Rest.

The Shire President gave each Councillor an opportunity to indicate his views in this matter and after full discussion, it was proposed by Cr. Dumbrell, seconded by Cr. Chrystie, that Council should indicate to Odessa Promotions its intention to oppose any decision for the holding of a 1973 Pop Festival on the property of Mr. George Duncan, Diggers Rest.

Carried.